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Board, Committee, or Commission Members 

Name and Title Oneida Nation Email Term Expiration Date 

Rae Skenandore, Chair rskenand@oneidanation.org 07/31/2020 

Becky Webster, Vice-Chair rwebste3@oneidanation.org 07/31/2022 

Mike Mousseau, Secretary mmoussea@oneidanation.org 07/31/2021 

Julie Barton, Commissioner jbarton@oneidanation.org 07/31/2020 

Sherrole Benton, Commissioner sbenton@oneidanation.org 07/31/2021 

Donald McLester, Commissioner dmclest2@oneidanation.org 07/31/2021 

Pat Cornelius, Commissioner olc-pcor@oneidanation.org 07/31/2022 

OBC Liaison(s) 

Trish King, BC Liaison Tehassi Hill, BC Liaison Alternate 

Jennifer Webster, BC Liaison Alternate 

Meetings 

Held every 2nd and 4th Monday of the month. 

Location: Little Bear Conference Room located at N7332 Water Circle Place, Oneida, WI. 54155 

Time: 5:00 PM 

1 Emergency meeting held this quarter on Friday, August 2nd, 2019 



Accomplishments 

ACCOMPLISHMENT #1 

Summary: 

Acquisitions; Closed on 3 HIP’s, Closed on 81.26 acres this quarter. 

Impact: 

7/17/2019 111 Shenandoah  0.23 HIP-RES $24,300.00 

7/19/2019 2011 Candle Way 0.28 HIP-RES $44,800.00 

8/14/2019 365 Triangle Dr  79.01 $9,876,250.00 

8/15/2019 N7871 Cty Y 1.74 HIP-RES $32,200.00 

9/13/2019 1026 Butternut  0.00 RES-Reacquisition $316,000.00 

Total 81.26 Acres 

ACCOMPLISHMENT #2 

Summary: 

Public Safety Training – OPD/NWTC Search Coordinator Training 

Impact: 

NWTC conducted a “Search Coordinators Training” in conjunction with OPD and other law enforcement 
agencies. The fee was waived for the land use license as the commission felt this was a beneficial training and a 
sign of good community stewardship between public entities. The training was a success and will likely be held 
in the future. 

ACCOMPLISHMENT #3 

Summary: 

Public Safety Training – Oneida Volunteer Fire Dept. Water Rescue Training 

Impact: 

The Oneida Volunteer Fire Dept. conducted water rescue training at Oneida Lake with the approval of a Land Use 
license. Another sign of good community stewardship by doing our part to help our local public safety departments 
stay keen on the skills needed to keep our communities safer.  



Goals  

LONG-TERM GOAL #1 

Exercising Sovereignty  

Reestablish roles & responsibilities to fully implement the 2033 Plan approved by GTC. Which provides for an 
allocation of funds to reacquire land within the Oneida Reservation. 

Update on Goal: 
Funds are coming available in the next fiscal year to continue making progress towards this goal. 

LONG-TERM GOAL #2 

Promoting Positive Community Relations  

Develop Land use policy to better serve the needs of the membership. Focus on programs to serve individual 
farmers, entrepreneurs, and community organizations. 

Update on Goal: 
We’re actively seeking changes to the rules that’ll allow for additional options for existing programs. 

QUARTERLY GOAL #1 

Promoting Positive Community Relations  

Bi-annual presentation to GTC 

Update on Goal: 
Continually worked to respond to GTC motions, biannual presentations & highly publicized matters. 

Budget 

Total Budget for FY-2019: Value A: $13,200 
Status of Budget at 3rd Quarter: Value B: $4,100 

Stipend Type Stipend Amount 

Meeting $100.00 

Joint Meeting $100.00 

Judiciary Hearings $100.00 

Hearings of Boards, Committees, or Commissions $100.00 

Conferences and Trainings $100.00 

Budget Utilization 
$13,200 is budgeted in Land Management’s operations budget for Land Commission use.  $10,000 is for stipends 
and $3,200 is for travel/training (lodging, meals, and gas).  Estate Planning grant funds are also used for 
travel/training when applicable. 



Projected budgetary uses for the next quarter 
There is potential for travel/training in Q1 at Minneapolis, MN. Two regular meetings a month are scheduled, 
depending on weather. 

Requests 

None 

Other 

This past quarter we continued to build upon intragovernmental relationships in working with the OBC on 
matters requiring prompt responses from various entities. By working together we’re continue to do our part in 
furthering the Nations goals and visions for present and future generations. We hope to continue breaking down 
roadblocks to keep the Nation prosperous.  

Two OLC Commissioners were elected during the July elections. Pat Cornelius re-joins the OLC for another term 
along with Becky Webster who was re-elected to the OLC as well as re-elected as our commissions vice-
chairwoman.  




